
Water Ordinance  

Water Regulations 

 Notice of Variation 
 

NOTICE is hereby given by Connect Saint Helena Ltd, the Utility Provider under the Water Ordinance 
that with effect from 7th April 2020 the water restriction Notice (“the Notice”) dated 18th June 2019 is 
hereby varied as per Regulation 15(2) to remove certain areas from Schedule I (prescribed areas) 
effected by the limitations on the Use of Water as per Schedule II of the Notice.  
 
The areas removed from Schedule I (prescribed areas) are the treated water supply to areas served by 
Hutts Gate and Levelwood and the untreated water supply areas of Sandy Bay, Jamestown, Woody 
Ridge and Longwood. These areas as of 7th April 2020 are no longer under the restriction prohibiting 
the use of hosepipes or sprinklers. 

 
Warning 

A person who fails to comply with the Notice of 18th June 2019 as varied is guilty of 
an offence and liable on conviction to a maximum fine of £2,000 or imprisonment for 

up to 6 months or both. 
 

 
NOTE the restrictions in Schedule II of the Notice, namely the prohibition on the use of hosepipes 
and sprinklers for any purpose, including but not limited to, the watering of gardens and plants; 
washing of vehicles and washing down of hard-standing areas continues to apply to: 
• The treated water supply to areas served by Redhill and Chubbs Spring Water Treatment 

Works; and 
• The untreated water supply areas of Blue Hill, Head O’Wain, Burnt Rock, Horse Pasture, 

Thompsons Hill, Guinea Grass and St Pauls. 

 

Dated this 7th day of April, 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Barry Hubbard 
Chief Executive Officer 
Connect Saint Helena Ltd 

 


